
 

APRIL EVENT REPORT 

 
CONSULTATION DAY 
 
9th of April and 11th of April 2016 
 

 
During our consultations scheduled on 9th of April and 11th of April 2016 held at 

St. Dymphna Rehabilitation Center for Mental Health, the whole St. Dymphna team was 

very enthusiast to serve our OPD clients. On 9th of April 2016 from 8:00 a.m. -           

5:00 p.m., we had 60 total numbers of clients. On 11th of April 2016 from 8:00 a.m. - 

3:05 p.m., we had 35 total numbers of clients.  

At 8:30 in the morning the consultation started facilitated by the Brothers and 

Novices, Dr. Aimee Marie A. Nobleza, M.D., our psychiatrist and Associate member; 

nurses and staff. OPD clients were increasing in numbers as time passes with some 

disturbed clients. As noon approaches, everyone were given time to have their meal. A 

quick break passed then the consultation was resumed. In hot afternoon, everyone was 

tired but it didn’t hinder the consultation. Early evening the consultation ended without 

any harm and further disturbances happened in the facility. With regards to the clients, 

they were accommodated according to their needs and conditions.  

We were very grateful and glad that the consultations ended without any harm 

inflicted but ended with satisfaction to the treatment given and understanding between 

us caregivers and to each patient. 

 

CITY SOCIAL WELFARE AND DEVELOPMENT VISITS  

22nd of April 2016 

 

On 22nd of April 2016, Ms. Rosalinda Q. Bucton, the Over-all-in-Charge of the 

City Social Welfare and Development of the Gingoog City and her staff visited              

St. Dymphna Rehabilitation Center.  The purpose of that visit was for monitoring of the 

operations of the facilities and for verification of some donations.  

 

Prepared by: 

Novice Ed Jesson “John Maria” Valiente 

 


